

Information Access Team Information Management Service Financial & Commercial Group

2 Marsham Street, London, SW1P 4DF Switchboard 020 7035 4848

 $\hbox{E-mail:} \ \underline{\hbox{Info.Access@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk}} \quad \hbox{Website: www.homeoffice.gov.uk} \\$

'HMP Britain'

Our Ref: **CR 12997**

request-18561-862a6cdf@whatdotheyknow.com Date:

11th January 2010

Dear Sir / Madam,

I write further to my email of the 10rth November 2009 in regards to your request for an Internal Review into your Freedom of Information Act request concerning unpublished use-of-taser statistics.

I apologise for the fact that I did not provide you with an update within the original deadline of the 21st December 2009. This was an oversight on my behalf for which I apologise.

I am in the process of finalising the Internal Review for your request (CR12997) and I hope to be able to send this to you by Friday 22nd January 2010. I hope that this delay has not inconvenienced you unduly.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your interest in the Home office and for your patience in this matter.

If you have any questions concerning our handling of this request, please feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Yours sincerely,

lan Lister

Information Access Consultant

Information Access Team